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Ref: 2019-02-049 Mr Yoichi Maeda 
CEO & SVP 
The Telecommunication Technology 
Committee 
Japan 
 
E-mail: yoichi.maeda@s.ttc.or.jp    
CC: mano@s.ttc.or.jp 

Contact: S. Polidori 
Tel: +41 22 730 5858 
Fax: +41 22 730 5853 
E-mail: tsbfgvm@itu.int 

Subject: Hosting ITU-T Focus Group on Vehicular Multimedia meeting and workshop from 23 to 25 January 
2019 in Tokyo, Japan 

Dear Mr Maeda, 

I would like to sincerely thank you for having hosted the ITU-T Focus Group on Vehicular Multimedia (FG-
VM) meeting in Tokyo, Japan, from 23 to 25 January 2019, as well as the ITU Workshop on “The Future of 
Vehicular Multimedia" on 23 January 2019.  

I would like to express my heartfelt appreciation for the excellent organization of the events. The meetings 
were a great success in terms of the results achieved along with the conducive atmosphere to exchange 
opinions. The success of the meeting is entirely dedicated to attentive local staff, top-class meeting 
arrangements, peerless facilities and warm hospitality provided by Telecommunication Technology 
Committee (TTC). 

Many delegates expressed their appreciation for the opportunity to explore and discover the beautiful city 
of Tokyo. I am sure that they would agree that the meetings convened in such a congenial working 
atmosphere greatly contributed to its success and I am most grateful to you in this regard.  

It is highly anticipated that the meeting in Japan will encourage the Japanese industry working in the 
domain of vehicular multimedia to join the Focus Group community and regularly contribute to the FG 
studies. 

My special thanks go to Mr Masatoshi Mano and his team for their professionalism, dedication and positive 
collaboration, which were key to making these meetings a success.  

We are hoping to carry forward our association in this domain with the intention of further promoting the 
work on standardization related to vehicular multimedia.  

To further consolidate the progress achieved during the meeting in Japan, ITU will be organizing the third 
meeting of the FG-VM at the ITU Headquarters in Geneva, Switzerland from 18-19 March 2019. Given the 
support rendered by TTC during the previous meetings to this Focus Group, we would be delighted if you 
would kindly continue to contribute to the work items. 
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I look forward to our future collaboration. 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Chaesub Lee 
Director of the Telecommunication 
Standardization Bureau 


